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LATEST UPDATES 

 

November 8, 2024 

Nevada medical board suspends physician’s license over 
misconduct allegations 
Nevada Business 
 
read more 

 

 Massachusetts family physician faces charges involving child sex abuse images 

 New Mexico physician charged with fraud, identity theft 

 The states with the most healthcare data breaches 

 Kentucky universities explore new medical school campus 

 

  
  

 

State Medical Board News 

 Oregon Medical Board: New Statement of Philosophy on Intravenous Hydration Therapy; 

more 

 FSMB WEBINAR RECORDING: Latest developments in ABMS Member Board physician 

certification programs 

 New newsletter from Louisiana State Board of Medical Examiners 

 FDA Webinar, Nov. 19: National Drug Code (NDC) for Health Care Providers 
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 State Medical Board of Ohio: Board amends MOUD rules; more 
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From the Office of the CEO 
 
State medical boards and other interested stakeholders are invited 
to submit feedback on draft recommendations recently released 
by the Advisory Commission on Additional Licensing Models. The 
recommendations, once finalized, are intended to help inform 
jurisdictions interested in developing or modifying additional 
licensing pathways for physicians who have completed training 
internationally. Comments may be submitted through December 6, 
2024.  
 
The draft recommendations were compiled in response to a growing 
number of U.S. state and territorial legislatures interested in 
modifying traditional post-graduate training requirements for 
medical licensure of physicians who have completed training 
internationally by eliminating the traditional requirement for 
completion of ACGME-accredited graduate medical education in the 
U.S. 
 
The Advisory Commission was established by FSMB, Intealth and 
the Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical Education (ACGME) 
to provide guidance about additional pathways for the state 
licensure of physicians who have completed training and practiced 
outside of the United States. 
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FSMB seeks nominations 
for elected leadership 
positions, committees 
 
FSMB has opened its annual call to its 
member boards and others to participate in a 
variety of elected and appointed leadership 
positions for the coming year. 
 
learn more 
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Journal of Medical 
Regulation publishes latest 
issue 
 
The latest issue of the Journal of Medical 
Regulation includes new original research, 
news from state medical boards and 
international medical regulators, a book review 
and much more.   
 
learn more 
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Resources for Regulators 
 
Pathway to Medical Licensure in the U.S. 
 
FSMB Resource: GME Records for Closed Programs  
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Meetings & Events 
 
November 20-22, 2024: Administrators in Medicine Fall 
Workshop & CMBE Institute, Phoenix, Arizona 
 
April 24-26, 2025: FSMB 113th Annual Meeting, Seattle, 
Washington 
 
September 3-7, 2025: 16th International Conference on Medical 
Regulation, Dublin, Ireland 
 
more meetings & events 

  

  

 

Subscribe to Our Newsletters 
 
Stay informed about best practices, industry trends, and the latest news for medical regulators by 
subscribing to our newsletters. 

 

Subscribe  
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Texas Office: 400 Fuller Wiser Road, Euless, TX 76039  
Telephone: (817) 868-4000 

 

Washington, D.C. Office: 1775 Eye St. NW Suite 410, Washington, D.C. 20006  
Telephone: (202) 463-4000 
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